DEBENHAM PARISH COUNCIL- October 2019
Planning: 10 Ipswich Road- Erection of 7 dwellings- Some sixteen residents attended the meeting and voiced their concerns. It appeared changes made in the new application were not material enough to address the reasons for the previous refusal of development on this site, therefore members approved a recommendation for refusal, citing the same reasons as before.
With regards to the Hogs Kiss development and the application to remove the condition for the provision of a footpath, it was agreed that this should not be permitted. Not only was this yet another condition which the developer was seeking to have removed, it had been insisted upon by the Highways authority in order to ensure that appropriate footpath links were provided to the adjacent footpaths to the north and south of the site, in the interests of accessibility and pedestrian safety.
Debenham Leisure Centre- application for the creation of 41 bay car parking area: With parking and traffic being at the top of the list of Neighbourhood Plan priorities, it is not surprising that an application which seeks to address such matters was wholeheartedly supported.

The Angel Inn- It was agreed that a further application for the registration of the pub as an Asset of Community Value should be submitted to MSDC.

Funding: The Parish Council was delighted to be able to fund the Debenham Library to the tune of £250 and for sponsoring half of the insurance costs for the Debenham Leisure Centre Fireworks event. This was in addition to £80 for the Royal British Legion and all the costs associated with the provision of the village Christmas trees (including decoration and illuminations).
Accounts and Audit: I was very pleased to present to Councillors the final External Auditor’s report from PKF Littlejohn for the year ended 31 March 2019, which raised NO maters at all!
Litter pick event: We would like to take this opportunity to thank our volunteers for braving the weather and helping with our efforts to keep our village spick and span! 

Inconsiderate dog owners - We would like to appeal to your social responsibility, human decency and conscience: Leaving your dog poo in our play areas, our cemetery, our footpaths, outside our shops and churches really is not acceptable. We will be monitoring the situation and have been supplied with names and pictures of culprits, which may result in you being served with a £1,000 fine.  Remember, we can see you, even in the dark….
Parish Council vacancies: There are three Parish Councillor vacancies which we are keen to fill so if you are interested or wish to know more, please contact us. 
Mrs Dina Bedwell, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

Tel. no. 01473 787861 - Mobile no. 07514 277974 

 debenham.pc@btinternet.com
Office hours: Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays 9.30am to 3.30pm.
Date of next Meeting: November 18th 2019.
